BOARD OF HEALTH
NOVEMBER 10, 2022

On Thursday, November 10, 2022, at 7:34 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of
Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, 61 Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh, and the following statement was read at the
commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public
Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 9, 2021, by:

1. Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and
on the Holland Township website.
2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Christopher Balogh, Donna Lizanich, Audrey Balogh,
Tony Szumski, and Duane Young
Members Absent: Karen Young and Vann Smith

Christopher Balogh made a motion, seconded by Tony Szumski, to accept the minutes of October 13, 2022.
Motion carried.

The following correspondence was given to members present.

1. Board of County Commissioners
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE October 24, 2022
Health Department Offering Additional Covid-19 Vaccination Clinics

2. St. Hubert’s Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services
3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, www.sthuberts.orgr
Detailed Dispatch Summary — Date Generated November 6 — October 1 to October 31, 2022

3. Service Contract between Animal Control Solutions LLC, and the Township of Holland. This
Agreement beginning January 1, 2023.

4. Township of Holland Board of Health 2023 Meeting Schedule
(A motion was made by Tony Szumski, seconded by Donna Lizanich to accept the new Meeting
Dates.)

5. The Holland Township Committee — Annual Holiday Luncheon, Tuesday, December 13, 2022.
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.
Pearl announced that the Holland Township Committee and the Holland Township Woman’s Club will be hosting

the Veteran’s Day Ceremony on Friday, November 11 at 11:00 A.M., at the Veterans Memorial in front of the
Municipal Building. All are welcome to attend.


http://www.sthuberts.org/
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Audrey referred to the above dog bite report from last month. The resident was bitten on his leg and is now off
from using crutches.

Pearl spoke to Carla Hobbs of the County Board of Health regarding same dogs biting people. She stated they send
out the Bite Report after being notified by a medical facility. It is then up to the Animal Control Officer to put the
dog in quarantine, usually ten days. It is up to the Animal Control Officer to determine if it is a vicious dog.

Pearl has to report back to Melissa, Deputy Clerk, regarding two expiring terms on the Board of Health at the end
of December.

Vann Smith wants to stay on as an alternate for another two years.
Christopher Balogh wants to be reappointed for another four year term.

Donna Lizanich attended a class sponsored by the County Health Department. It was a Mental Health First Aid
presentation, which was very informative.

Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Tony Szumski. The meeting adjourned at
8:05 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Peorl M. Hamumerstone
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary



